The Washington State Environmental Health Association (WSEHA) International Health Committee (IHC) and the Washington State Public Health Association (WSPHA) are preparing for the seventh annual IHC Silent Auction at the Washington State Joint Conference on Health to take place Monday, October 8, 2007 in Yakima.  Last year we raised $2831 to bring water and sanitation facilities to a school in the Andes highlands of Bolivia.  This year proceeds will fund a well and family latrines for a village in India. This work is being conducted by the nonprofit organization Water 1st International. Further information on their project work in this area of India is located at http://water1st.org/work/india/update.html.

The Sunderban region of West Bengal in India is one of the most impoverished regions of the entire Indian sub-continent. Ninety-four percent of the people live below the poverty line as subsistence fisherman. Many villagers must walk two miles to find water from unprotected ponds, canals, and marshes. The shallow wells are too saline for drinking. As a result, 65% of the children in the region suffer from diarrheal illnesses, permanently damaging their mental and physical development.

With your help, we hope to raise at least $3965 at the silent auction. This amount will provide one village in the Sunderban region with a drilled well and hand pumps for obtaining safe water. Individual household pit latrines will also be constructed. Households participating in the project will elect a water committee to manage the project. Volunteer plumbers from the community will be trained to operate and maintain the hand pumps. Water 1st International also helps organize women’s self-help groups in which members take on leadership roles on the water committee and play an essential part in other activities, such as income generation and savings groups.

We ask for your help by donating an item or a service (hobbies, training, skills, labor?). You can call Frank Meriwether at frank.meriwether@doh.wa.gov or Bonnie Latham at (360) 337-4701 for more information on providing donations.  Every penny from the silent auction goes to in-country project costs.    Please contact us by September 5th.  Donated items or a description of your service contribution can also be dropped off early Monday morning at the silent auction area, which will be in the exhibitors’ area.  The silent auction itself will be from 8:00 AM to 5:30 PM on Monday, October 8th.  Donations of auction items (or cash!) are tax-deductible.  

